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Important Notice

Departure of the Victorian Contingent of the Australian Naval & Military Expeditionary Force
In August 1914, over 100 Victorian naval reservists joined the Australian Naval & Military Expeditionary Force (AN&MEF) in order to seize and destroy German wireless stations in German New Guinea in the south-west Pacific.   With troops from New South Wales and Queensland, the AN&MEF was ultimately successful in its task, but lives were lost at the battle of Bita Paka, where Victorian Able Seaman William Williams, became the first Australian serviceman casualty of World War One.   He was shot, evacuated to HMAS Berrima where he died a few hours later on the first day of the battle (11th September 1914).

Please join us for a special commemorative event at Flinders Street Station commencing at 11am on Sunday 17 August to mark the departure of the Victorian contingent (by train) to Sydney, from where they departed on the HMAS Berrima for Townsville and Port Moresby. 

After a short ceremony, a steam train will take all guests from Platform 1 to Bell Station and the memory of Able Seaman "Billy" Williams will be commemorated by a wreath laying ceremony at Darebin RSL. 

Please note that if you wish to stay for the ceremony at Darebin, the steam train will not be available for the return trip to the city (although regular train and trams services are available).   A bus from Darebin RSL to the city will be available for anyone with special travel needs. 

Please RSVP (by Wednesday 13 August) by emailing us on anzaccentenary@dpc.vic.gov.au - advice as to your participation in the 1st part of the event at Flinders Street Station and the 2nd part of the event at Darebin RSL will be greatly appreciated. 


